
Ad Hoc Cemetery Committee Minutes

3 November 2014

Present: Don Jones, chairman; Jason Putnam; and Cindy Collamore
Absent: David Sutter

The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm. The minutes of October 6 were approved as presented.
We resumed discussion on drafting a policy for repurchase and transfer of ownership of burial  lots in the Wiscasset public cemeteries. Tentative agreements from our October meeting were reconsidered and refined as follows:

· Since cemetery lots by deed shall not be assigned or transferred without approval of the Selectmen, it is recommended that the Selectmen adopt a policy of limiting such transfer approvals only to transfers back to the town.

· Town may, on request, repurchase salable unoccupied burial spaces from the original purchaser or from the executor of his estate.

· Lots will be repurchased by the town at the current rate per lot even if higher than the original cost, but perpetual care charges are not refundable.

Discussion will resume at the next meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 8:25pm. The next meeting will be on Monday December 1.

Respecfully submitted,

Donald Jones, chairman

